
 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor, P.O. Box 2319, Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
2300, rue Yonge, 27e étage, C.P. 2319, Toronto (Ontario) M4P 1E4 

T 416-481-1967    1-888-632-6273     

F 416-440-7656    OEB.ca 

 

 
 

BY EMAIL  
 
February 3, 2020 
 
Robert Brewer 
President & CEO 
PUC Distribution Inc. 
500 Second Line East 
P.O. Box 9000 
Sault Ste. Marie, ON P6A 6P2 
regulatory@ssmpuc.com 
 
 
Dear Mr. Brewer:  
 
Re: PUC Distribution Inc. (PUC Distribution) 

Application for Rates 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2018-0219 

 
This letter is in response to your letter to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) dated 
January 31, 2020, requesting an extension of time to file an amended 2019 ICM 
application.  
 
PUC Distribution advised that, due to unexpected staffing changes which have impeded 
preparation of the amended application and procurement of an EPC contractor, PUC 
Distribution is unable to file an amended application at this time. PUC Distribution 
advised that it is making its best effort to prepare its amended application. 
 
The OEB will continue to hold the application in abeyance until PUC Distribution files an 
amended application with the OEB. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
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